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Committee on Budgetary Control

The Chair

To the Chairperson(s) of the Committee(s) concerned in the national Parliaments
Dear colleagues,
I am pleased to inform you that the European Parliament’s Committee on Budgetary Control will organise an interparliamentary committee meeting on 8 November 2016, from 15.00 to 18.30, in the European Parliament in Brussels on the following theme: 

"Towards better spending in shared management: a more cooperative model of parliamentary scrutiny".
In a period of scarce resources, each euro should not only be regularly spent but also add value to our policies for economic growth and employment. More than ever public authorities should respect the principles of sound financial management: economy, efficiency and effectiveness. Does the implementation of the EU Budget, in close partnership between the European Union institutions and the Members States, produce the expected output and results? 

Each Parliament has its own model and experience on how to deal with the scrutiny of the budgetary expenditures. Therefore, the regular exchange of best practices has demonstrated to be mutually beneficial but we should go a step further. Since the greater part of the EU budget, about 80%, is managed by the European Commission and the Member States under “shared management“ we should try to develop together a new model of cooperation with a view to better addressing the weaknesses detected in the management and control systems at European, national and regional levels.

In view of the last annual reports issued by the European Commission and the European Court of Auditors about the administrative weaknesses in the so-called first level checks in Member States, the Committee on Budgetary Control would like to organise a focused exchange of views on specific issues relating to the management of EU funds by national management authorities (see the background note enclosed). We would particularly appreciate to exchange views with the Members of Parliament from Austria, Belgium, Bulgaria, Denmark, the Czech Republic, France, Germany, Greece, Hungary, Italy, Latvia, Lithuania, Poland, Portugal, Romania, Slovakia, Spain, the Netherlands, Sweden and the United Kingdom. The Commission directors general flagged up some specific problems in their annual activity reports, in particular in the common agricultural and cohesion policies.

I am therefore pleased to invite up to four Members of the competent committee(s) of each national Parliament (two from each Chamber in the case of bicameral Parliaments) to attend this meeting.

I am convinced that the cooperation between national Parliaments and the European Parliament is the key to a better protection of the European Union budget. The outcome of our exchange of views could be reflected in the report on the Commission discharge in respect of the implementation of the general budget of the European Union for the financial year 2015. The rapporteur will be Joachim Zeller.

Should you or representatives of your Parliament be unable to attend, I would welcome a written contribution, which will be distributed to the Members of our committee and other participants. 

Practical details regarding the meeting and a detailed draft programme will be forwarded in due course to your Parliament’s services responsible for relations with the European Parliament. 

I sincerely hope that you will be able to accept my invitation, and I am looking forward to welcoming you to the European Parliament on 8 November 2016.

Yours sincerely,
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Dr Inge Gräßle
Enclosure: Background note
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